
PROBE

BENDIGOCBA
P R E M E R T O W N
VICTORIA 1II82-1Ia85

Bulletin of the Probus Club of Bendigo Inc.ihgfedcbaZYXWVUTSRQPONMLKJIHGFEDCBA

Published Monthly Issue No. 231 19 April, 2006

Incorporation o. AOO1l248L

Annual Subscription $25 Print Post Publication No PP349106/00007

President: Bryan Armstrong Secretary: Bob Chenery

Phone: 5443 1200 Phone: 54424546

Editor: Alec Crothers Phone: 54432642
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Tour organiser and Activities Co-ordinator Arthur Eaton, 4Maxwell Crescent, Bendigo
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This month we revert to the stardard time of meeting, 1Dam,

and this will apply until further notice.

REMINDER TO MEMBERS

Annual General Meeting
Officers for the year 2006-07

President Len Hodren

Treasurer Ken Coles

Vice- President

Secretary

Alec Crothers

Bob Chenery

Committee Members

Bill Clemens Alan Court John Hardy Barry O'Brien John White

Ex-Officio Members

Herb Hesse Ray Fitzgerald

Auditor - Geoff Biles

Public Officer - Ken Coles
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P R O P O S E D F E E S A N D

' S U B S C R I P T I O N S ihgfedcbaZYXWVUTSRQPONMLKJIHGFEDCBA

'The 'Ireasuier and moved "That all Fees and Subscriptions remain unchanged.

That is: joining fee (once0:1:\ly) or N~llai:nation,$25. Meeting Fees$3 per month.

In General Business, Cliff Binks, proposed a vote of thanks to Arthur Eaton for

his long service to the club as trips and Entertainment Officer, for his kindness to

all his clients and his clever attention to detail for the relaxed comfort of all

members. The motion was carried with applause.ZYXWVUTSRQPONMLKJIHGFEDCBA

Rem inder to m em bers from the T reasu re r . A nnua l Subsc r ip tions a re now due . I

P R E S I D E N T ' S C O M M E N T S

Congratulations to Past President, Bryan, at the end of his year in office, a great job

well done. The same applies to the team and those who helped inso many ways, I am

sure this help and co-operaton will continue in2006-07.

Thank you to Bill Redmond for bringing a guest, Barry Edwardsto the meeting. Bill

informs me he was formerly a member of Torquay Probus and thiswill make Ray

Fitzgerald's eyes light up. He was in the Pennant Bowls team at Torquay. Barry liked

what he saw and I noticed him speaking to Bob Chenery regarding a set of joining

papers, I hope Barry has set the ball rolling as far as membership numbers go.

The bouquets now the brick bats. The Committee meeting was late starting, ran over

time and this resulted in both the club meetings starting late. This will not happen

again, at least in the next twelve months,Iassure you.

Through a combination of my inexperience, the A.GM. the special monthly meeting

and a secret vote being taken at this meeting, we fell yet further behind and several of

our members with other commitments were sorry but gave theirapologies and left

before the closure. This is not good as punctuality is essential as some of our members

and friends, relatives, etc. organised for rides home etc.

Further thanks to those who stayed until quite late to help with the tiding up, they

know who they were and much appreciated.

Tho those who have not been so well lately, best wishes for a speedy recovery andI

and all members hope to see you at Probus soon.

L e n H o d r e n , President.
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B I R T H D A Y W I S H E S ihgfedcbaZYXWVUTSRQPONMLKJIHGFEDCBA

Best wishes are extended to the following members who will be celebrating their

birthday in the coming months ...

May 2006

09 Norm Dack 79

13 Alan Stephens 83

14 Bruce Michelsen 75

19 Peter Goodrich 81

29 Bill Redmond 79

June 2006

02 Jack Laidler

05 John White

07 Ron Twitt

11 Alec Crothers

23 Ralph Michell

79

82

79

83

86

Congratulations to all of above.

NOTE: If you do not wish your birthday published in the "Probe" please advise the

Secretary.

NOTE: If you (or your partner/a family member) is unwell; then please remember to

phone one of the Club's Welfare Officers, (Herb Hesse 5443 6424) or Cyril Slade

54435748). Your Club's friends would like to know how you aregoing, and can

possibly help you. Remember to keep in touch. Herb& Cyril are keen to help.

F o u n d a t i o n M e m b e r s ' L u n c h e o n

The March Luncheon took place at the One Tree Hill Hotel. We had 11 members

and wives present, with apologies from 7 people. We had an excellent meal and

prompt service. The April luncheon will be the first anniversary and once more we will

meet at the One Tree Hill Hotel.

P R O B U S C L U B O F B E N D I G O

TRIP TO TASMANIA.ZYXWVUTSRQPONMLKJIHGFEDCBA

W ED N ESD AY 26 th APR IL TO TH U RSD AY 4 th M AY , 2006 .(9 D ay /8 N igh ts)

M ax im um to trave l: (50 ) C u rren t B ook ings: (40 )

D epa r t: A t 3 .30pm from S tra thda le C om m un ity C tre , C rook S tree t.

C ost In c ludes: T ranspo r ta tion B end igo to B end igo - B end igoC oach lines. O vern igh t

B oa t T r ip s (2 N igh ts) w ith C ab in accom m oda tion on the boa t to& from Tasm an ia .

D inner , B ed & C ooked B reak fasts , en try to a ttra c tions as per the itine ra ry .

L unches on (3) days. N o te : (m ea ls no t in c luded on the boa t segm en t o f tra ve l. )
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F ea tu re a ttra c tions: the fam ous ABT Ra ilw ay tr ip w ith spec tacu la r scenery , now

w o r ld acc la im ed , and a lso a G o rdon R ive r C ru ise , bu t the re ism uch m o re . " I t w il l be

a g rea t tr ip w ith cons ide ra tion be ing m ade to ca te r fo r ou r age g roup ."

" " "Im po r tan t: P lease take an O vern igh t B ag /M ed ica tions for B oa t T rave l each w ay ,

(C ases w ill rem a in in C oach ho ld .)

H erew ith is a lis t o f tra ve le rs : (40 )ihgfedcbaZYXWVUTSRQPONMLKJIHGFEDCBA
I. Bennett (2), C. Binks (1), G. Bloomfield (1), B. Bruhn (1), R.Chenery (1),

A. Cowling (2), A. Court (2), A. Crothers (2), A. Dingle (2), A. Eaton (2),

O. Faderson (1), R.FitzgeraId (2); P. Goodrich (2), F. Himsworth (1), Z. Hughes (2),

D. Laity (1), R. Barty (1), R. Michell (1) M. Miller (1), C. Mc.Lean (1),

L. Nankivell (2), W. Spicer (1), D. Spicer (1), J. White (1), I. Truscott (1), W. Truscott

(1), M. Williams (1), Mary Donaldson (1), John Dickson (2).

The fo llow ing a re e ithe r cu rren tly be ing de live red01' w ill be ava ilab le fo r

d is tr ibu tion a t the m eeting on W ed 19th A p r il: -

,~*U pda ted Itine ra r ies g iv ing de ta ils o f D epa r tu re Loca tion /tim e , M o te l nam es and

te lephone num bers and estim a ted a rr iva l hom e on day(9) Thu rsday 4 th M ay .

** Em ergency C a rds to com p le te and take w ith you on the tr ip .

Em ergency N um bersif p rob lem a r ises on day o f depa r tu re w ou ld be :

B end igo C oach lines: 54467018 o r5446 3144.

N ev il le C oach C ap 't: M ob ile : 0407349654 :

** Any spec ia l requ irem en ts such as d ie t e tc , p lease adv ise A r thu r ASAP .

Tou rs O rgan ise r A r thu r E a ton . A ny quer ies, phone A rthu r : 5443 9162
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